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Minutes of the Meeting of the
ASSEMBLY WOMEN IN DEMOCRACY CAUCUS
Tuesday 17 June 2014
MINUTES
Present:

Rosemary Butler AM, Chair

Jocelyn Davies AM

Rebecca Evans AM

Eluned Parrott AM

Antoinette Sandbach AM

Secretariat:

Craig Stephenson
Alice Randone
Al Davies
1. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE.
None received
2. WELCOME & INTRODUCTION BY THE PRESIDING OFFICER
The Presiding Officer welcomed Members to the third meeting of the Caucus and introduced invited guest speaker, Dr Paul Chaney of the Cardiff School of Social Sciences.

Dr Chaney’s presentation focussed on ‘What Difference do Women Parliamentarians Make?’ and, whilst referencing other legislatures, looked in particular at the experience of the National Assembly for Wales during its first two Assemblies (1999-2007)
As a context, he explained that the stimulus for his research had been the realisation, at a previous conference on Women in Politics, as to the lack of any real evidence on how critical mass translated into substantive representation.

In evidence he had gathered from the first two Assemblies, Dr Chaney highlighted the clear correlation between women’s presence and the promotion of women’s interests within plenary meetings. 
There was conclusive statistical evidence to demonstrate the prominence of women participating in specific debates; something also replicated in Ministerial portfolios. There was also hard evidence to show how women had shaped the agenda of the Assembly’s Committees – both as Members and witnesses. 
Whilst there was evidence to support that the number of women was important in itself; also of significance was the role played by “Critical Actors” – prolific contributors, whose often disproportionate interventions, had positively influenced and advanced specific issues.
In summary, Dr Chaney stated that, whilst there were inevitable complexities in such research, in the case of the National Assembly for Wales there was overall empirical evidence that women’s political presence was important because of the substantive difference they make to policy and politics.

A copy of Dr Chaney’s presentation can be found here.
Q&A session

There followed an opportunity for Members to put comments and questions to Dr Chaney. These included:

· Interest in what research there was to indicate comparisons with the prominence of other (non gender-specific) issues discussed by women AMs (Dr Chaney forwarded an additional disaggregated Paper from his presentation which addresses this).
· An international context, with Dr Chaney highlighting the work of Wendy Stokes whose research had identified women in the French National Assembly as being more diligent than their male counterparts in their parliamentary duties.
· Concern over reinforcing stereotypes when it came to women parliamentarians and their portfolios / expected areas of interest.
In closing, Dr Chaney asked the Presiding Officer whether she and the Assembly Caucus would support research work which he was undertaking in partnership with Professor Richard Wyn Jones. The work would look at what the Assembly’s political party groups’ policy and intentions were in relation to selection of women for the 2016 Assembly election.

The Presiding Officer was pleased to support this work in principle but this was ultimately a matter for individual party groups.
3. MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING 
Attendees present concurred with the minutes of the previous meeting.
4. MATTERS ARISING FROM MINUTES

There were no matters arising.

5. CAUCUS WORK PROGRAMME 
REVIEW OF RECENT ACTIVITIES

·      Meeting of the BIMR Commonwealth Women Parliamentarians (CWP) 
27 May, Senedd Oriel

The Presiding Officer discussed the recent meeting of the BIMR CWP meeting which she and Eluned Parrott AM had attended. The meeting was chaired by Patricia Ferguson MSP and was held as part of the CPA Wales Branch hosted Regional Conference. The meeting had been productive. Noted, however, was disappointment given the conference’s theme of equality that several Branches had selected all-male delegations to attend.
Also discussed was the positive opening conference plenary chaired by the Presiding Officer on Women in Public Life, which had included Professor Laura McAlister and Steve Brooks as speakers.
FORTHCOMING ACTIVITIES

·       Visit to the Icelandic Parliament
          17-19 September 2014
The forthcoming visit to the Icelandic Parliament was confirmed. A draft visit programme was being prepared and would be circulated to Caucus Members shortly. Members were asked to confirm their availability to participate in this parliamentary visit so that preparations could progress.


6. PROVISIONAL NEXT INTERNAL MEETING DATE

Tuesday 7 October

7. NEW ITEMS / AOB
· The Presiding Officer said that she would follow up with letters to the Assembly’s Party Leaders to ascertain what actions were now being taken to ensure a fair representation of women candidates for the 2016 election.

· There was interest amongst the Caucus Members in the possibility of surveying women within their respective party membership, to examine what might be the barriers and reasons in preventing women from putting themselves forward for political office. The Secretariat would look into the practicalities of this and report back to the Caucus.
· There was interest in a report, discussed in the Cross Party Group of Women in the Economy, by Rhiannon Hedge, Women’s Officer for the NUS.
Papers to Note:

Members noted the official report of the British Isles and Mediterranean Regional (BIMR) Commonwealth Women Parliamentarians (CWP) Inaugural Conference hosted by the CPA Scotland Branch between 15-16 March 2014.
Caucus Secretariat
 June 2014
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